
Year One
    News

Welcome back!

Happy New Year! We hope you had a wonderful Christmas break making
memories with your families. We would like to take this opportunity to
thank you once again for the lovely Christmas cards and gifts. It was
extremely generous of you all. 

Our value for this term is resilience. We will be setting goals for ourselves
and sharing stories that teach us strategies for when we find things
tricky. We will continue to develop the children’s independence this
term, as well as their ability to compromise and work cooperatively. We
will be incorporating lots of problem-solving opportunities to develop our
reasoning and critical thinking skills.

Our Kingfisher team have lots of skills which we try our best to utilise.
The Year 1 team will be slightly different this term. Mrs B will be joining
us in the mornings most days. She is a very experienced TA and trained in
ELSA. 

Thank you,

The Year 1 Team 

“Discovering and Learning Together, so all can Flourish”.  
‘A tree planted by streams of water, which yields its fruit in season’ (Psalm 1:3) 

Wisdom – Hope – Service – Resilience

Don't forget to follow us on...
@KingfisherCE Kingfisherceacademy



Important
updates

Please remember school begins at 8.45am. This is when children
begin their learning. The Year 2 hall door will be shut and the
playground gate locked at 8.55am to safeguard all our children.

Don’t forget to book your school lunches for the term on the
Schools Food United app. 

Please name ALL uniform to ensure it gets back to its owner. Thank
you!

We continue to celebrate the countries we are from, our
different cultures and languages that we can speak. Please let us
know if your family have any celebrations this term you would like
to come in and share with us.

 
Tuesday 2nd January 2024 - INSET Day

Wednesday 3rd January 2024 - First day of term 3

Friday 9th February 2024 - Year 1 Drumming Assembly - 2.30pm

Friday 9th February 2024 - End of term 3

 

“Discovering and Learning Together, so all can Flourish”.  
‘A tree planted by streams of water, which yields its fruit in season’ (Psalm 1:3) 

Wisdom – Hope – Service – Resilience

Don't forget to follow us on...
@KingfisherCE Kingfisherceacademy

Term dates 



Term overview

We will be learning about key historical figures and scientists
and how they have changed our lives. We will be planning,

designing and making healthy sandwiches and carriers. We will
be exploring different genres of writing. 

This term our enquiry question is:
Who has made a difference to our world?

Our value for the term is RESILIENCE. 



Book change days

Reading 

Books for the term

How you can help at home

Please ensure both books are in your child’s book bags for Monday to be collected in.
Your children will bring a new sharing book on Monday and a new phonics book on  

Thursday. 
Please ensure they are returned. If not, we can’t give new ones to everyone as we

have limited numbers of books. 

Share books that your children bring home from school. Read any books you have at
home. Read recipes, magazines, print in the environment. Let your children see you

reading! 

The Tin Forest by Helen Ward
The Giant Jam Sandwich by John Vernon Lord
The Worrysaurus by Rachel Bright 
Fantastically Great Women who change the World by Kate
Pankurst
The Tale of a Toothbrush by Daniel Reiley 

Every class at 3pm has an opportunity to ‘Rave about Reading’! This is when
children get to share stories, discuss their favourite books, make
recommendations for friends and vote for the book they want to read next!

Rave about Reading!



Phonics
We will continue learning a new phoneme each day. These will be
new digraphs which are two letters that make one sound. 

Our main focus is for every child to be blending and reading words.
We will also learn new tricky words which can’t be sounded out. 

How you can help at home
Each week we will share a recap of the learning we have covered in phonics.
You can work on these at home with your child. Try reading and spelling the
words and sentences with each week’s phonemes and tricky words.  

Phonics vs sharing books
Your child will bring home a book for pleasure on a Monday which you can share
together. They are not supposed to be able to read this! 

All children read 3 times per week in school with a phonics book matched to their
ability. Our aim is to get them reading by sight and with fluency. We also work on
comprehension skills. These come home on a Thursday. They will have no words until your
child can blend with sounds to read. Please use the prompts in the covers of the books
for phonemes to check, words to discuss and questions to answer.



What you will need...
P.E.

Outdoor learning

PLEASE LABELPLEASE LABEL
EVERYTHING!EVERYTHING!

PE will be on a Tuesday and Thursday. Please send your child to school with their
PE kit on. Please remember our PE uniform is a Kingfisher OR white polo shirt,
navy/black shorts or trousers and plain trainers or daps. They will be in this all

day, so please ensure it is weather appropriate. 

We will be doing regular outdoor learning and Welly Walks. Please can all children
have a pair of named wellies in school for these.  

We also go outside in all weathers. Children will need waterproof coats and
appropriate weather gear for the season. 



We continue to think about and make links with our Kingfisher family in Uganda at
the Child of Hope school. We loved watching their Nativity and enjoyed swapping
Christmas cards with them. We look forward to seeing what this term brings for

our Kingfisher family and theirs. 

Christian Authenticity 

In Collective Worship...

Child of Hope 

Our collective worship assemblies will now focus on building resilience and Bible
stories reflecting this. We will be learning more about Jesus and his disciples. 

              

Kingfisher Community Cupboard 
Thank you again for all your kind donations. These were shared with those in need
over Christmas. We hope to continue to re-stock this term and provide support to

our families and the local community. Please feel free to drop off or collect
items . 



Safeguarding 

Please contact ‘Contact Swindon’ if

you are concerned about a child.

 E-mail:

contactswindon@swindon.gov.uk

 Telephone: 01793 464646

8.30am to 4.40pm Monday to Thursday

8.30am to 4.00pm Friday

 The Emergency Duty Service (EDS) is

available outside office hours on

 01793 436699

 If you think that a child is in

immediate danger, please ring 999 and

 speak to the police.


